Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0486/P

	Development Proposed:
	Extension and refurbishment of existing dwelling at Edencroft, Hesketh Lane, Chipping, PR3 2TH for Mr & Mrs K. Davidson.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations have been received within the statutory 21-day consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H9 – Extended Family Accommodation.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The dwelling in question is a 3 bedroomed bungalow within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural. This application seeks permission for an L-shaped, ground floor extension with the creation of further floor area within the roofspace of the proposed extension. By virtue of the layout, the gable end of the property will create an area to be used for extended family accommodation with provision for semi-self contained living whilst sharing the facilities of the house via a corridor link. In total, the proposal will give the bungalow a possible 6 bedrooms, 3 with en-suites, and an additional lounge area.

Due to the design of the proposal, and bearing in mind this property has not been significantly extended previously, I do not consider the proposal will impact on the property or on the streetscene, as it reflects the style and scale of the existing property, and will accord with the relevant Policies regarding the increase in the size of the property. With regards to the proposal being for extended family accommodation, bearing in mind it can be easily integrated into the existing property, I also consider it to be acceptable in terms of the relevant policy.
As such, the application is recommended accordingly.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 27/06/2007














